September 6, 2021

Lt. Governor Randy McNally
425 Rep. John Lewis Way N.
Suite 700, Cordell Hull Bldg.
Nashville, TN 37243
Lt. Governor McNally,
We, the undersigned, are calling upon you to take immediate action via the calling of a Special Session of the Tennessee General Assembly in order to address the myriad abuses and health concerns taking place either in response or under the guise of COVID-19.  Many of these abuses are direct violations of our constitutionally-protected God-given rights and liberties, and, in accordance with the Constitution of the State of Tennessee, should be legislatively remedied by the General Assembly (i.e., not by executive or judicial action).  State courts had long policed the boundary between executive and legislative powers.  These boundaries have been egregiously crossed and the attempt to turn back seems to be a fading memory of “This is the new Norm” mentality.  Our legislative Branch is being rendered impotent to their responsibilities and duties to their constituents through the signing of these recent Executive Orders.  
Despite all of the scientific evidence unequivocally attesting to dangers of masking and social isolation of children, children continue to be endangered by administrative mandates in our schools in direct violations of parental wishes.  Contact tracing programs have emptied our classrooms to record low attendance without even knowing if the students are sick.  Only because they “may have“  came in contact with a student that was COVID positive.  
Numerous Tennesseans - many of them desperately needed healthcare professionals - are being forced to choose between their livelihoods and employer-mandated experimental "vaccines" which are now known to cause serious health problems, including death (reference the Center for Disease Control Vaccine Adverse Event Reporting System).  Many of those who have succumbed to pressure to take the experimental vaccines have done so in violation of informed consent standards.
There is not a pandemic exception to constitutional protections of our God-given rights and liberties.  In faithful adherence to your oath of office, it is required that you take appropriate action to address this crisis in accordance with the separation of powers required under the Constitution of the State of Tennessee.  

Lives and livelihoods are at stake. The counties listed below have met and voted for this letter and for a special session to be held immediately. Time is of the essence.
If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned.

Sincerely,

Wayne Miller, Humphreys County Chair
William Hargrove, Houston County Chair

Matt Jones, Benton County Chair

Jan Black, Stewart County Chair

Tess Robbins, Henry County Chair

Chris Morris, Giles County Chair

Andy Ogle, Maury County Mayor

Richard Brooks, Coffee County Chair

Bob Ousley, Perry County Chair

Dusty Jordon, Hickman County Chair

